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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

AUGUST 3, 2011 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY OFFICES
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Troy Duffin, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, Lisa Fizer, and Cory McNeely.  Holly Smith and David Hedderly-Smith were absent.  Also in attendance was Kimberly Roush, homeowner at 3884 Packsaddle Circle.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Ted introduced the board to Kimberly Roush.  She discussed her recent encounters with mountain bikes on the Pinebrook trail system, and concerns about trail etiquette.  Troy noted that the Basin Recreation Department recently built a downhill bike trail above Gorgoza Tubing Park, just north of the Pinebrook trail system.  He noted that the new public trails have access points with the Pinebrook trails and that he’s discussed the matter with Senta Beyer, trails project manager with the Basin Recreation Department.  Troy noted he would contact the PMA to request trail yield signage be posted at trailheads and certain intersections as a measure to reinforce consideration among all trail users.  

2. Minutes from the May 5, 2011 board of directors meeting were reviewed.  Troy made the motion to approve.  Mike seconded.  Vote all in favor.

3. There was general discussion of the abandoned home on Sunridge Drive.  Cory and Dan noted that painting had commenced, and that progress would be monitored to make sure the owners continue to make improvements as they agreed to do.

4. Dan discussed the improvements needed for the basketball court near the intersection of Stagecoach and Buckboard Drives.  He suggested new fencing and resurfacing should be done to bring the court up to standards of the other facilities in Pinebrook.  Dan noted he would check on costs for the suggested improvements.
5. Dan noted the lighting for the bus stops had arrived, and the next step would be to work with the school district on location.  He also suggested having Holly Smith involved in the process, as she lives very close to one of the proposed sites.

6. Dan mentioned to the board that the Summit County weed control department recently sprayed for weeds along lower Pinebrook Road, and in the process over sprayed and killed trees near the Pinebrook Park.  It was suggested that a letter be sent to the County with photos to make them aware of the damaged caused by their crews.

7. It was noted that the HOA was registered with the State of Utah prior to the deadline of July 1st, pursuant to their requirements that all HOA’s be registered to preserve their lien rights.  Ted suggested that the PMA also register, as well as Gorgoza Mutual Water Company.

8. Ted updated the board on the Jonathan Baird lawsuit, noting that he recently received a document from Craig Hoggan requesting summary judgment on the matter, and reiterated the importance of having a judgment in place.  He noted that in HOA would not require payment of legal fees from Baird as long as they would not challenge a judgment in the HOA’s favor.
9. There was general discussion regarding the damaged mailboxes for Buckboard Circle.  Dan noted that when the first home was built in the circle, the postal service required the mailbox be placed below the circle and would not provide curbside delivery.  Cory noted that he received a call from an owner, and informed her that their mailboxes were personal property, and that the HOA was not in a position to pay for their replacement.

10. Ted noted that he has had communications with the State of Utah requesting that Pinebrook be added to the I-80 off ramp signage during their freeway reconstruction project, or at least have signs at the end of the off ramps pointing to Pinebrook.  Ted received a response from the officials that they would look into the request and get back to him soon, and that there may be minimal cost, which Ted suggested be paid by the PMA.

11. The summer party scheduled for Saturday, August 13th was discussed.  Ted noted a sign would be needed, and that his wife, Linda, would be able to create one.  Holly would be contacted as well regarding preparation for the party.  
12. Mike presented mockups of new “fire danger” signs at the entrance to Pinebrook.  The board was in agreement they look much better than the existing signs.  Mike noted he’d contact the PMA to get the signage in place.
13. The next board meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, September 7th.

14. No other matters of business voted upon.  Meeting adjourned.
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